“Americans pay approximately $100 billion a year on services for illegal immigrants.  Congress should be discussing the impacts of illegal immigration on our healthcare system and how it affects operating costs of our hospitals.  This is one, of many areas, that have not been addressed in the course of the current healthcare debate.  I have long been an advocate of increased border security and the enforcement of our current immigration laws.  These two items alone would curb illegal immigration into our country.  I do not support taxpayer funded health benefits for those who are in this country illegally.  Especially when Nevadans are currently struggling to make ends meet.  The healthcare fix in this country should focus on insurance affordability, access, and medical and prescription drug costs.  Providing additional services to those who have come into our country illegally makes little sense,” said Heller.          
